## **Births and Deaths**

Cards of Thanks, In Memoriams, Marriage Notices, Engagements, Announcements.

BORN

BERGEVIN - Robert and Betty (Allen) are thrilled to announce the arrival of their first child, Eddie James, on February 27, 1990, weighing 9 lbs. 12-1/4 oz. Proud grandparents are Bert and Rita Allen of Huntingdon, Raymond and Nicole Bergyein of Huntingdon, and May Ross and Emery of Dundee. Great grandparents are Mr. and Mrs. James Allen, Mr. Stewart Ross and Mrs. John Patenaude.

ORR - Gordon and Teresa are pleased to announce the birth of their daughter Christine at Pasqua Elizabeth Hospital, Regina on Feb. 4th, 1990 - 7 lbs. 9 oz. Proud grandparents are Fred and Catherine Orr of Hemmingford.

DIED

GAVIN, Ruth - At the Barrie Memorial Hospital, Ormstown, Que. on March 12, 1990. Ruth St-Onge, wife of the late Spencer Gavin. Dear mother of Donald, his wife Carol, James his wife Judy, Dale, his wife Shelia, Mac, his wife Marty, and Scott. Grandmother of 8. Survived by 3 sisters and 2 brothers, also many nieces and nephews. Funeral service was from the Kelly Funeral Home, Huntingdon on Thursday, March 15 at 2 p.m. Interment Huntingdon Protestant Cemetery in the spring.

DIFD

HAMILTON, Lila - of Howick. Peacefully at the Centre d'Accueil, Orm-stown, on March 14th, 1990. Daughter of the late Thomas Hamilton and the late Ann McClenaghan. Survived by her sister Pearl (Mrs. H. Kerr) as well as her nieces Marguerite, Shirley and Hazel. Funeral service was held from the Chapel of the McGerrigle Funeral Home Inc., Ormstown on Friday March 15th at 2 p.m. Interment Georgetown Cemetery.

HARRIGAN, ELsie - At her residence, 29 Douglas Road, Massena, N.Y. after a long illness. Elsie Stark age 76 years. Wife of Robert Harrigan. Dear mother of Shirley Dumont, and Robert L. Harrigan, Grandmother of 7, and great grand-mother of II. Also survived by brother Lyall, sisters Edna McCracken, Vera Tompkins, Pearl Johnson, Gilberta Guerin, Bertha Baird, sisterin-law Shirley Stark. Also by several nieces and nephews. Funeral service was from Kelly Funeral Home, Huntingdon, Que. on Tuesday, March 20th at 2 p.m. Interment Huntingdon Protestant Cemetery in the spring.

LEBLANC, Berthe (née Caza) - Accidentally in Ste. Lucie, Florida, on March 9, 1990, at the age of 71 years. Wife of Mr. Alderic Leblanc of Huntingdon. She leaves to mourn her four children, Denise, Colette, Jacques and René. Funeral service will be held on Saturday, March 24, at II a.m. in St. Joseph Church, Huntingdon.

IN MEMORIAM

KYLE, Amy E, - In lov-ing memory of a dear wife, mother and grandmother, who passed away March 25th, 1985.

Always remembered and sadly missed by her family.

TOMPKINS, John Leo -Loving memory of a dear husband, who passed away, March 21, 1989. My heart just aches with

sadness. Silent tears still flow, For what it meant to lose you

No one will ever know. Wife Vera DIED

VAILLANCOURT, Lauretta (Tremblay) - At Montreal General Hospital on February 27, 1990, age 63 years, daughter of late Mr. and Mrs. E. Tremblay of Huntingdon, Que. She leaves seven children Claudette, Jeanette, Pierrette, Annette, Lucette, Norman, and Clement. Pre-deceased by son Armand. She also leaves eight grandchildren, 2 brothers, George Francis and Harvey. Predeceased by 2 brothers Gerald and Leon Tremblay.

CARD OF THANKS

The family of the late Albert McCartney wish to extend sincere thanks to all, for the many acts of kindness shown during the death of a dear husband and father. Special thanks to the 3rd floor, doctors and nurses of the Barrie Memorial Hospital. Please accept this as a personal thank you.

We would like to thank the nurses on the 2nd floor for the excellent care we received. A very special thanks to doctors Hébert and Lemieux. Thank you also for all the gifts and flowers received from family and friends. All was greatly appreciated. Betty and Eddie Bergevin

I wish to express my sincere thanks to relatives, friends and neighbours for the concern shown, the good wishes, the cards and the gifts received during my recent illness. The care and attention supplied by the Urology Dept. and the Intensive Care Unit at the Royal Victoria Hospital and by the aurses and staff of the 2nd floor of the Barrie Memorial Hospital was also greatly appreciated.

Lewis Neville